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MEDIA 
RELEASE 

ROAD CLOSURE TO REMOVE DANGEROUS ROCKS 
Norfolk Island Regional Council (NIRC) in conjunction with, the Department of 
Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development and Communications (DITRDC) wish to 
advise that the lower half of Taylors Road will be closed to all through traffic commencing 
Monday 31st May. 
 
Full closure is expected to be over 4- 5 days to allow for the safe removal of rock and the 
reshaping of the bank.  
 

 
Due to the high level of risk associated with the removal of the rocks, during the operations 
and overnight closure, motorists and public are asked to observe all signs, and are asked 
not to enter into the worksite, during the full period of closure (24 hour periods).   
Road Barriers and signs will be in place at various locations leading to and including the 
work site.  
 
The works are expected to take up to 4 days and is subject to engineering inspection as the 
work progresses, which may result in a requirement to extend the closure period.  
 
Residents of Taylors Road will still have access to and from their homes from Channer’s 
Corner. Please be aware, you will not have access to Taylor Road from the Country Road. 
All other motorists and pedestrians are asked to take alternate routes to get to and from 
Kingston.  
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We wish to apologise for any inconvenience caused, but these works are essential in order 
to ensure continued safety to the Public. 
 
 
 
Allan McConnell 
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